PRELIMINARY MEETING MINUTES
City Of Green Spring
City Commission Meeting
January 18, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM at the Old National Bank, Brownsboro Road
Those present were Mayor Morton, and Commissioners Ries, von Allmen, Combs, and Cravens. City Resident Michael Faith and City property owner Ron White were in attendance.

Property owner Ron White discussed plans to build one house on  five lots to be accessed off of Barbour Lane. He asked about options for reduced tax rate or to be de-annexed from the City. Attorney Hayward will review options and present at the next meeting.

Resident Michael Faith presented plans to widen his driveway at 7502 Clipping Cross Road. There were no concerns or issues raised by the City Commissioners.

A motion to approve the November 2023 minutes was made by Commissioner von Allmen and seconded by Commissioner Ries. The motion passed by a unanimous vote.

Beautification Report – Commissioner von Allmen
After several attempts, five irrigation back flow preventers have been identified and registered with Louisville Water Company. They are scheduled to be tested and certified in May 2024. 

All Christmas lights have been removed. Several positive comments were received about the extended hours of illumination.

City Services – Commissioner Combs
A few residents were not aware of trash collection the day after Martin Luther King Holiday. The Rumpke holidays are listed in the City directory. 

An option to temporarily close one or more Springdale road entrances to discourage cut thru traffic from the new apartments was discussed. Not action at this time.

Transportation – Commissioner Cravens
The broken electronic speed limit sign was removed and sent to the manufacturer for repair and calibration. It should be reinstalled in February. 

Salt was applied to the roads on January 13-14 at a cost of $5400

Finance – Commissioner Ries
There are 10 property owners that have not paid 2023 – 2024 City Of Green Spring property taxes. Letters have been mailed to the owners requesting payment by the payment deadline of January 22, 2024. After January 22, the taxes will be considered delinquent and subject to penalties, interest, lien fees, and attorney fees.

City Attorney – Sam Hayward
City Attorney distributed Conflict Of Interest statements and Managing Public Records to the commissioners and Mayor for review and signatures.



Old Business
The second reading of a Municipal Order restricting camping on City owned property was held. The ordinance passed by a unanimous vote.

New Business
The current trash collection contract with Rumpke expires on June 30, 2024. Discussion was held on renewal with Rumpke or soliciting bids for a new contract. Commissioner Combs will discuss with Rumpke.

Four banners have been ordered to commemorate the City’s 50th anniversary. They will be installed at the Green Spring Drive entrances in February

A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Cravens at 8:15 PM. The motion was seconded by Commissioner von Allmen.

The next meeting will be held on February 15, 2024 at 7:00 PM

Submitted by Stuart Ries
